
 

January 23, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ralph Ostmeyer, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Ostmeyer: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 35 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 35 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 35 would amend current law to prohibit licensees under the Club and Drinking 

Establishment Act from knowingly employing or continuing to employ anyone who has been 

convicted of a person or drug felony, or as a sex offender as defined in K.S.A. 22-4902 to serve 

liquor.   

 

 In addition, licensees would be prohibited from knowingly employing or continuing to 

employ anyone who has been found guilty of three or more liquor laws within the past five years.  

Under current law, licensees are prohibited from hiring individuals who have been found guilty 

of one liquor violation within the past two years.  

 

 The Department of Revenue indicates that SB 35 would no fiscal effect on state revenues 

or expenditures. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue  


